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Ref. APT/2021/APT NOW4WRC23 25 November 2021 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

Subject: Mentoring Program of the APT Network of  

Women for WRC-23 (APT NOW4WRC23) 
 

I would like to thank you for your cooperation for the recently concluded 3rd 

Meeting of the APT Conference Preparatory Group for WRC-23 (APG23-3) which was held 

virtually from 8 to 13 November 2021. With your cooperation, the meeting was indeed 

successful. This is to note that APG23-3 had agreed to launch the APT Network of Women 

for WRC-23 (NOW4WRC23) activity to promote gender equality and facilitate people who 

are willing to participate in the work of APG. The meeting agreed that APT NOW4WRC23 

activities would be organized during the meetings of APG-23 to support all efforts in: 

- addressing the specific needs of women delegates for APG 

- involving and supporting women delegates 

- promoting women’s leadership in APG 

- encouraging active participation of women delegates from APT members in 

the meetings of APG, ITU-R and domestic process for WRC-23.  

 

The objectives of APT NOW4WRC23 are, but not limited to; 

- to encourage a larger participation of women in the WRC-23 preparatory 

process and WRC-23 

- to prepare women delegates for key roles in the WRC-23 preparatory process 

and WRC-23 by sharing valuable knowledge and experiences. 
 

In this connection, I would like to invite your organization to encourage women 

colleagues who are interested in the work of WRC-23 to participate in the Mentoring Program 

as mentees. In addition, it would be appreciated if you could encourage the experienced 

experts in the field of radiocommunication in your organization to join this Program as 

mentors. Application for this Mentoring Program is available online at 

https://forms.office.com/r/sQJ8kSnGnu. This Mentoring Program will be open only to the 

Members, Associate Members and Affiliate Members of APT. Further details of this 

Mentoring Program will be communicated at later stage after receiving the applications.  
 

I would appreciate your good support and cooperation in implementing this APT 

NOW4WRC23 activity and its Mentoring Program. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

(signed) 

 

Masanori Kondo 

Secretary General 

 
To:  APT Members, Associate Members and Affiliate Members  
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